
 

Ballylongford/Asdee Newsletter Sunday 17th March 2024 
Fr. Michael Hussey, P.P. Tel No: 068-43110 or Mobile: 087-2386084 

Parish Secretary is available on Friday 9am-1pm; Child Safeguarding Diocesan Mobile No: 087-6362780; Parish Rep: Gerdie O Carroll 
Priest on Duty this weekend 17th March: Fr. Pat Crean-Lynch (087)2200114 

Masses in St. Michael’s Church, Ballylongford 
Sat. 16th Mar   7.00pm 1.Maurice Flavin, Rusheen, Anniversary Mass 
    2.Jack Mulvihill, Lislaughtin, Anniversary Mass 
    3.Eddie Kennelly, Lislaughtin, First Anniversary 
    4.Bridget Whyte, Lenamore, Months Mind 
Sun. 17th Mar 10.30am  
Tues. 19th Mar   7.00pm 
Wed. 20th Mar   3.30pm Confirmation  
Thurs 21st Mar 10.00am Mass in Asdee 
Friday 22nd Mar 10.00am  
Sat. 23rd Mar   7.00pm 1.Maudie & Thomas Breen, Lenamore 
    2.Betty & Mossie O Carroll, Killelton 
    3.John Roche, Ballyline, Anniversary Mass 
    4.Liam & Mary O Sullivan, Lislaughtin 
Sun. 24th Mar 10.30am 1.James & Ellen Ryan and their son Michael  
       (Waterford) 
    2.Michael & Mary-Ellen Collins & their daughter 
       Eileen, Dromlivaune. 
 
Please pray for the repose of the soul of Mary Josephine Sheehan (nee Mulvihill), 
Asdee East, Kathleen Barrett, Dirra, Asdee and John Wren, Ballymackessy, all of 
whom died recently. 
 
This Sunday is St. Patrick’s Day and the Fifth Sunday in Lent.  Jesus says, “Now, the 
hour has come for the Son of Man to be glorified” 
 

Parish Collection for week ending 3rd March: €665; week ending 10th March: €675 
Thank you for your contributions. 

Masses in St. Mary’s Church, Asdee 
Sun 17th Mar   9.30am Sean Fitzgerald and Kitty & Willie Shine, 
    Moyvane, Anniversary Mass. 
Thurs. 21st Mar 10.00am Bridget & Edmond Mulvihill & the Deceased 
    Members of the Mulvihill Family 
Sun 24th Mar   9.30am 1.Willie & Margaret Moloney, Larha 
    2.Deceased Members of the O Sullivan Family, 
       Kilcolman. 
 
 
Trócaire Boxes may be returned to the sacristy or the parish office.  There is an 
envelope for Trócaire in your box which you may use if you prefer. 
 
 
Synod of Bishops - Feedback Needed  The Synod of Bishops in Rome wants to 
hear from parishioners throughout the world about the progress that is being 
made in sharing responsibility for the work and mission of the Church on the 
ground, and asks for ideas about how this can be done better. To contribute to 
the Irish Church's response to this request, or to find out more, please visit 
www.dioceseofkerry.ie/synod 

 

 
Feast of St. Joseph , husband of the Blessed Virgin Mary is celebrated on 
Tuesday 19th March.  It is also the feast of St. Laichtin of Bealach Gabhra, Co. 
Cork, patron of the parish. 
 
Feast of St. Enda of Cill Eanna, Co. Louth is celebrated on Thursday 21st March.  
Like St. Kevin of Glendalough, he wished for solitude to devote himself to God 
and so travelled to the Aran Islands off the Galway coast. 
 
 
 Items for Inclusion in the Parish Newsletter should be forwarded to the office by Wednesday.  Our email address is ballylongford@dioceseofkerry.ie 

Our Newsletter is available online through the Diocese of Kerry Website 
Mass Cards for all Occasions are available in both Sacristies and in the Parish Office. 

http://www.dioceseofkerry.ie/synod
mailto:ballylongford@dioceseofkerry.ie

